
January 17, 2025 

Sent electronically to:  cb2@cliffberryinc.com 

Mr. Clifford L. Berry II., President & CEO 
Cliff Berry, Inc. 
P.O. Box 13079 Port Everglades Station 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316 

RE: Case Closure Letter 
FDEP vs. Cliff Berry Inc. - Jacksonville 
OGC File Number 23-1825 
Facility/Site ID: FLR 000 119 784 
Duval County – Hazardous Waste 

Dear Mr. Berry: 

Based upon a review of our records, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
(Department) has determined that all provisions of the Consent Order executed on July 30, 2024, 
have been satisfactorily fulfilled. Any corrective actions required by the Consent Order have 
been satisfactorily completed and payment of $2,500 for penalties and $750 for costs incurred by 
the Department have been paid. This letter is notification that the Department closed this 
enforcement file on December 9, 2024. 

The Department appreciates your efforts and cooperation in bringing this facility into compliance 
with state and federal rules. Should you have any questions or comments, please contact Emma 
Sacchitello at (904) 256-1668, or via email at Emma.Sacchitello@FloridaDEP.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Gregory J. Strong 
District Director 

ec:   FDEP-OGC: Laurie Roughton 
FDEP-NED: Emma Sacchitello, Bonnie Bradshaw, Cheryl Mitchell, Matthew Kershner, 
Thomas Kallemeyn 
CBI:  Kelly Brandenburg, compliance@cliffberryinc.com; 
Bill Cruz, BCruz@cliffberryinc.com; Jon Sandora, JSandora@cliffberryinc.com 
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